Our Ref: 7150618

Meander Valley Council

Meander Valley Council

Working Together Midax No. SO2-13-008

-4 AUG 2020

MVC

ACV.

ton Cilican SU Dept.

12 June 2020

Mr Neville N Scott, Mrs Athle B Ankin, Mrs Pamela K Swain 5 Fraser Street WEST LAUNCESTON TAS 7250

Dear Sir/Madam

RE: Subdivision and future options for the southern area of Westbury

The Tasmanian Planning Commission is considering what the rules for subdivision should be for the southern area of Westbury as we move to a state-wide planning scheme, known as the Tasmanian Planning Scheme.

As part of this process Council is required to provide an official recommendation to the Tasmanian Planning Commission regarding subdivision in the southern area of Westbury.

Council is currently considering whether or not it should support changes to the rules for subdivision in this area.

Council currently operates under the 2013 planning rules that were changed to allow large lots to be subdivided into smaller lots. Council is aware that there are mixed views about subdivision in the southern area of Westbury and has received numerous submissions from residents in the area, seeking to stop subdivision.

As a landowner in this area, Council is contacting you directly to get a better understanding of your views about subdivision.

Typically, subdivision results in a changed look and feel of an area with more people and more houses. Some subdivisions are achieved through a combination of 'battle-axe' blocks and blocks that front a road (see attached diagram).

Some people are concerned that subdivision has a negative impact on the character and feel of an area and detracts from the lifestyle benefits associated with larger lots that may have motivated people to live in the area. Others think that this has a positive effect as it attracts more people to live in Westbury, offers more lifestyle opportunities and provides the ability for landowners to realise the value of their land.

We would like to know your views on the following questions:

•	Do you think that subdivision should be allowed in this area?
	Yes No No
	Please tell us why:

	2.	If you think subdivision should be allowed: Do you have a view on what the lot size should be? E.g. 5 acre blocks into two lots, or 1 acre blocks or something else?
		Do you think battle-axe blocks should be allowed?
		Should subdivision when he is
		provide for smaller lot sizes or larger lot sizes?
		Are there any visual features of the area that you would like to see protected? For example – larger distances between houses, hedgerows, trails along some unmade road reserves.
5	t is	important for Council to understand how landowners in this area feel about division, as it needs to determine if there is a strong enough view to pursue changes in future.
T	ne	future.
V	۷W۱	changes to the subdivision rules proposed by the Tasmanian Planning Commission are related by the Tasmanian Planning Commission are www.meander.tas.gov.au under 'latest news' – Tasmanian Planning Scheme - Draft ander Valley Local Provisions Schedule.
I	he Ilo i	timeframe to put forward a view about subdivision rules in this area is between nday 15 June and Thursday 13 August 2020.
Y	ou: ers	r answers to the above questions will remain private in accordance with Council's onal Information Protection Policy.
		rever, if you would like your answers to be included in the Tasmanian Planning imission process, they must then be included in a future report to a Council meeting. means they will be public.
۸ 2	ou om	Id you like your answers to be included as part of the Tasmanian Planning mission process for the new planning scheme? Yes
		Yes No No
′ C	our	s faithfully

John Jordan

GENERAL MANAGER

RE: Subdivision and future options for the southern area of Westbury

- 1. The township of Westbury is in acres (1 = 4047 square meters) the planning scheme measurements need to reflect what equates to this rather than 5000 square meters which doesn't fit equally into the acreage.
- 2. In order for internal blocks to be built on, it is necessary for battle axe blocks to be permitted.
- 3. The ability for unrestricted block sizes gives the town the opportunity to grow for a greater way of living which will allow families, single young people, older people, working people to enjoy their variety of lifestyles which in turn will help the school maintain numbers, support sporting and service clubs, health center, and businesses.
- 4. We understand that this part of the MEANDER Valley Planning Scheme was changed some 5 years ago. We are currently operating under 2013 Planning rules that were changed to allow lots to be subdivided into smaller lots. It is hard for people to plan if changes are going to be made every few years.

Pam Swain

MVC property -Lot 2 Dexter St